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NEEDLES AND THREAD 

November 2019 

 
What? Snow? I am so not ready to see the white stuff! But that doesn’t surprise any of you I’m sure! Are you 

feeling the Christmas crunch or are all your Christmas projects done and ready to use or gift?? It was great 

seeing a couple of our new members at the Sew Bee!! Come join us next year for a fun time!! Wow—almost 

2020!! 

 

Donna Brattin 

 

Donna’s Dewdrops! 

HOSPITALITY 
 
Fall is finally here and just like the multiple color of 
leaves the Northland Quilter’s provide multiple varieties 
of treats, sweets, & baked goods. They were all marvel-
ous. I cherish all your talents and willingness to share 
them with us at Guild. Thank you! November is the 
“Same thing different month”. Looking forward to your 
treats, sweets, & baked goods. I also want to get your 
top hemispheres thinking about December our Christ-
mas party. Everyone brings a dish. 

                 
 

Scrap Quilt 

We are selling tickets for the scrap quilt through the De-

cember meeting.  Tickets are $1 each or 6 for $5.  This is 

open to guild members only.  At our December meeting the 

lucky ticket will be drawn!   

Barbara Laxson 

2020 Retreat 

There are still a few spots open for the 2020 Re-

treat at the Heartland Center on February 20-23 

2020. The cost is $160.00 ($180.00 non guild mem-

bers). This includes lodging for 

three nights and breakfast Friday 

and Saturday with dinner Thurs-

day, Friday and Saturday.  

Lunch is on your own. 

No meal Sunday. 

 

 

Linda Barksdale 

 

Magazine Subscription 
 

The time of year is here to think about subscribing to or renew-

ing your subscription to Fons & Porter’s Love of Quilting maga-

zine.  Once again, they are offering guild members a 1-year sub-

scription for the cost of $15.00.  I will be glad to take your name 

and address and whether it is a renew or new subscription and 

mail them to the subscription department.  If paying by check, 

please make your check payable to the guild.  Michele will then 

write one check from the guild to the magazine for all of us.  I 

will begin taking signups at the guild meeting in November and 

December and then send them in after meeting in December.  I 

will also take subscription requests in January and February and 

send those in after the February meeting.  That will be the final 

time for the 2020 subscription year.   

If you have any questions, please feel free to call me, Ellen Fox 

on my cell #816-582-1820.  Thank you and see you at guild. 

Ellen Fox 
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Treasurer’s Report   
October 2019 

Michele Midtbo, Treasurer 
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NORTHLAND QUILTER’S GUILD 
Minutes of  General Meeting 

October 10, 2019 

The meeting was called to order by Donna Brattin, President.  She welcomed members and asked if there 
were any visitors.  There were five visitors today and three individuals joined the guild today.   
 
Membership: There were 76 people present today.   
 
Minutes/Treasurer's Report: The Minutes/Treasurer’s from the previous meeting were approved as written 
in the newsletter. 
 
Old Business:  - Regional Quilt Festival – Trudy Coogan reported that the Festival organizers will send out a 
letter of intent for the guild to sign indicating whether we will participate in the 2021 Festival. Donna indi-
cated we must have leaders willing to serve in order for us to be part of the Festival. 
 
 New Business:  Jean Hummel presented the nominees for the 2020 guild officers. They are: Becky Newsom 
– President; Jean Hummel – 1st Vice President; Donna Brattin –1st Assistant Vice President; Barbara Moyer – 
2nd Vice President; Trudy Coogan – 2nd Assistant Vice President; Rita Fenn – Secretary; Michelle Midbto – 
Treasurer; Shirley Green – Quilt Show Treasurer. No other nominations came from the floor. We will vote 
on the nominees in November. 
 
Committee Reports: 
 
Treasurer:  Michelle Midtbo – Nothing to report. 
 
Programs: Mary Cason – Our speaker today is Jenifer Dick, bringing her Nine Patch Revolution program. The 
November program will feature Robin Gragg. 

Publicity:  Mary Rohrbeck – Nothing to report. 
 
Historian: Jo Forsythe – Nothing to report. 
 
Hospitality:  Leah Stanley/Daphne McClure/Denise Dodd – Leah thanked everyone for the wonderful 
snacks.   
 
Library: Trudy Coogan-  The library has 2 new fiction books. 
 
Memory Makers:  Dolores Swenson - Donna reported that there are two quilts to baste in October. 
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Newsletter: Rhonda Thiedke - Nothing to report. 
 
Opportunity Quilt: – Donna reported that Becky Newsom won this year’s quilt. She is asking for a volunteer 
to make next year’s quilt. 
 
Quilt Show: Trish Rogers – Trish thanked everyone for chipping in to make such a successful show. She has 
gotten very positive remarks about the new venue. 
 
Quilted Blessings: Teddie Broughton – Teddie reported the guild had lots of fabrics you are welcome to use 
when making quilts for Quilted Blessings. She delivered several quilts to Baby Grace and Hospice after the 
quilt show.  
 
2020 Retreat:  Linda Barksdale – There are a few spots still open for the retreat. 
 
Scrap Quilt: Barbara Laxson – Tickets are on sale now to guild members only. It will be raffled off at the De-
cember meeting.  
 
Sunshine & Shadows: Shirley Justus – Fran Richmond has a broken arm. Dee Moehle has health problems. 
Linda Mulch has a broken leg. Former member Sara Jane Statton has passed away. 
 
Sewing Bee & Challenge Committee:  Roberta Waterfield – The last Sewing Bee for 2019 is the 4th Thursday 
of October.  Roberta will have a new project to work on starting in January. All of the kits for the 2020 Quilt 
Show Special Exhibit have been picked up. 
 
Mini Groups: Mary Rohrbeck - The crazy quilt group will be starting up soon. Please contact Mary if interest-
ed. The group will meet either the 1st Wednesday or Thursday of the month and meet at the North Kansas 
City Library. 
 
Sew and Share:  Fourteen members showed finished quilt projects. 

The meeting was adjourned. 

Respectfuly Submitted, 

Shirley Green for Rita Fenn, Secretary 

 

NORTHLAND QUILTER’S GUILD 

Minutes of October 10th General Meeting, Page 2 
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2019 UPCOMING PROGRAMS 
 

Robyn Gregg is our November speaker. She does Pictorial Quilts and was recommended to me by several 

of our guild members. 

 

Mary Cason, Program Chair 

Presidents Block 

One of the Guilds traditions is to present the outgoing President with a block. This is a great way to thank the 

President for all her hard work throughout the year(s). Donna would like the block in any combination of the fol-

lowing colors:  bright reds, Christmas greens, white or tone on tone (white). The block size is 9 1/2 unfinished. 

There are many names for this block: Whirlwind, Twin Sisters, Modern Envelope. Finished blocks will be ac-

cepted through the February guild meeting. 
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DESIGN WALL OF FAME 
Some of the quilts presented at the October 

Guild meeting. 
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Mini Groups 
 

Please contact the following individuals if you 
have an interest in one of our Mini Groups! 
 
 Wool group led by Helen Tidics meets the 

third Thursday at 9:30 AM at Helen’s home. 
 Table runner group led by Roberta Water-

field  meets at Trudy’s home on the third 
Tuesday at 1:00 PM. Beginning in January 
this group will change to an English Paper 
Piecing group and will meet at Roberta’s 
house. 

 Panel Group let by Donna Brattin meets the 
first Tuesday of every month at her home at 
1:00 PM.  

 The first meeting for the Crazy Quilt Mini 
Group meeting will be on November 7th at 
1:00 (first Thursday of each month going 
forward)  led by Mary Rohrbeck.  We will 
meet at the North Kansas City library, 2251 
Howell Street, just east of the NKC High 
School in the Sewing Lab (lower level of 
library). Mary will be starting with the basics. 
at the first meeting and will then be sewing 
the block that well be embellished, crazy 
quilt style. Embroidery knowledge is helpful 
but not necessary.  

 

If you have a quilt that needs to be basted, please 

call me at 816-792-3279 so we can get you on the 

calendar! 

Dolores Swenson 

Memory  

Makers 

 
I distributed quilts to NKC Hospice 
and Baby Grace after our Quilt 
Show.  You are welcome to take fab-
ric from the back room at the church 
for use in quilts for Quilted Bless-
ings.  Thank you so much for your 
generosity. 
 
 
Teddie Broughton 
 

November Birthdays 
 

Sue Worthan  11/3 

Marty Hill  11/5 

Rose Mary Adams 11/5 

Fran Richmond 11/15 

Jean Hummel  11/16 

Maxine Babcock 11/16 

Mary Ann Robker 11/19 

Martha Bell  11/20 

Eleanor Forbes 11/20 QUILTED BLESSINGS 

SEWING BEE 
 

The next Sew Bee is January 23rd. Thank 

every one who participated in our Sew Bees 

this year. Have a wonderful holiday season and see you 

next year.  

Roberta Waterfield 

Survey 
We will be handing out a survey at the November guild 

meeting.  We will use the results of the survey to put to-

gether at least two activities for 2020! 

The Activities Committee 
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Thank You! 

 

On Monday, October 21st, 51 quilts were delivered to the Omaha Guild to be given to United Way of the Midlands for 
families who were seriously affected by this year's floods. Windy Benigno who is past president of the guild and sev-
eral board members accepted the quilts  which they will put labels on that say 
            

Donated by Northland Needlers of KC,MO to the Omaha Quilter's Guild 
           for NE Flood Families 

 
Channel 7 news from Omaha also came and did a short feature which aired Monday night. (Oct 21) 
A big thank you to all who donated to this very special cause. As I drove up there and witnessed only part of the dev-
astation it was very humbling to be able to do such a small thing to help these people feel a hug from us.  
 
 

Jerriann Kutny 
 

 

New Members 

Please take a moment and welcome our new members 

Vicki Stanley      Jerriann  Kutny 

8000 Nth Lydia Ave.     6121 N Cypress Ct 

Kansas City, MO 64118    Kansas City, MO 64119 

01/24       04/29 

 

Melanie Vance 

7008 N. Agnes Ave. 

Gladstone. MO 64119 

10/8 
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Minutes of October 24, 2019 Quilt Show Follow-up Meeting 

Attendees:  Patricia Rogers, Jerriann Kutny, Gwen Weakley, Roberta Waterfield, Shirley Green, Phyllis 

Carlyle, Jane Bromberg, Vicki Nagayama, Teddie Broughton, Jo Forsythe, Trudy Coogan, Jean Newton, 

Brenda Pfannenstiel, Mona Meyers, Marci Hainkel, Barbara Moyer 

The meeting was called to order on October 24, 2019 at 6:30pm by Patricia Rogers at Gashland Unit-

ed Methodist Church. 

Admissions- Trudy Coogan:  Admissions went well.  Approximately 650 attended for both days.  Trudy 

thought that Fridays attendees were mostly quilters.  She thought Saturday was a little slower.  Many 

purchased two day tickets at the door. For next year, only two people are needed to work the admis-

sions table at a time.  There is not room for three people.  

Ads/Sponsors- Pam Peugh and Joy Behrens:  Income was a little more than last year. 

Bazaar- Celeste Wegner:  The Bazaar made $3,998.65 this year.  Celeste has said she will not be re-

turning next year. 

Door Prizes- There were some leftover.  They will be divided between the two guilds. 

Frames and Equipment- Vicki Nagayama:  Vicki asked for an assistant who is organized and willing to 

help where needed.  Hopefully, no more black drapes are needed.  There was discussion as to wheth-

er more 18” tables are needed for next year. 

Judges- Jane Bromberg:  Judges worked out well this year.  This year the judging happened in the after-

noon, next year it can be done in the morning since we will be able to start set-up on Wednesday night.  

Out of 125 quilts, there were 70 quilts judged.  Jane reported that she keeps track of the percentage 

of how many quilts are judged to be sure that what the judges are paid for their time averages out. 

Publicity- Barbara Moyer, Brenda Pfannenstiel –  Barbara Moyer reported that more was spent on pub-

licity than last year, however, she was still under budget.  Brenda Pfannenstiel will be returning next 

year to handle publicity. 

Quilt Show Audit- The quilt show need to be audited by January 20, 2020.  The President of each guild 

will appoint two members to oversee the audit. 

Quilt Show Booklet-Gwen Weakley:  Out of the 600 booklets there is one partial box left.  The booklet 

had the same number of pages as last year and the cost to print was the same. 

Registration- The registration form has been revised for next year. We will pass the new form out at 

February meeting and discuss revisions to the instructions for more specific details for clarity. 
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Minutes of October 24, 2019 Quilt Show Follow-up Meeting 

Page Two 

Quilt Registration & Entry- Vicki  Nagayama, Gwen Weakley, Patricia Rogers – There were some prob-

lems with the description cards on the quilts.  Vicki took responsibility and assured that it wouldn't hap-

pen again. 

Ribbons- Jean Newton:  Jean will make ribbons again for next year and will make some extra in case of 

a tie. Two of the three extras she made were used this year. 

Signs- Phyllis Carlyle:  The new logo for the Northland Needlers Quilt Show is in place  for Northland 

Needlers Quilt Show contracts and anything that has to do with the show.  Beginning in 2021, there will 

no longer be a separate “logo design” for the quilt show.  She spent $263.  She already has had some 

request for signs for next year.  If you think of a sign that is needed, let her know. 

Silent Auction- Mona Meyers, Teddie Broughton, Carol Sparks, Marci Hainkel:  The Silent Auction raised 

$1,581 for the charity Never Alone.  The money was given to Vickie McGuffin, who is now in charge of 

the organization.  Mona Meyers reported the results of the auction and among the co-chairs it was 

agreed that there would not be theme baskets at next year's auction. 

Special Exhibit- Roberta Waterfield:  Roberta reported that some people had trouble finding the special 

exhibit.  She is planning to make a 4' x 6' banner to hang on the outside (on the black drapes) of the 

exhibit to make it more visible. 

Treasurer's Report- Shirley Green:  Income from the Quilt show was $13,620.85, expenses was 

$8,915.43.  The By-laws state that the quilt show will retain $10,000 and the remaining balance will 

be divided between the two guilds, $3,620.85. 

Vendors- Joann Borchelt, Jo Forsythe: Jo Forsythe reported that all the vendors liked their space.  Ten 

of the 13 have already signed up for next year.  Will put some black drapes/frames around one vendor 

as she was out in the middle of the room or rearrange the placement of the tables. There was discus-

sion about wheelchair access – some had difficulty getting into the vendor booths in the main room 

Miscellaneous-  1) There was discussion about purchasing Square to be used in the Bazaar.  A motion 

was made and seconded to investigate before the next quilt show meeting in February 2020.  2) Bren-

da Pfannenstiel suggested that there be a training session for volunteers who sign up to help with the 

various jobs for the quilt show.  3) Trudy Coogan suggested that we contact the person at Liberty North 

High School in April to get volunteers to help with moving supplies, frames, etc. from storage to the 

quilt show site and to help set-up, take down and be white glovers.  4) There will be a change to the 

Quilt Show By-laws to reflect that someone other than the Quilt Show Secretary will make sure that 

Dropbox has been set-up properly.  5) Daphne McClure and Denise Dodd have agreed to provide a 

lunch for the workers on set-up day. 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:00 p.m. The next Quilt Show meeting will be February 27, 2020 at 

6:30 pm at Gashland United Methodist Church. 

Submitted by -Mona Meyers- Quilt Show Secretary 
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COMMITTEE MEMBERS 

President 

 Donna Brattin  (816) 522-1780 

1st Vice President 

 Mary Cason  (816) 589-4470 

 Jean Hummel  (816) 223-6644 

2nd Vice President  

 Patricia Rogers  (816) 868-6645 

 Barbara Moyer  (816) 729-9657 

Secretary 

 Rita Fenn  (816) 516-9802 

Treasure 

 Michele Midtbo  (816) 868-6798 

Auditing 

 Joann Fowler  (816) 719-9508 

Boutique 

 Celeste Wegner  (816) 213-3352 

Calling 

 Betty Haynie  (816) 420-8860 

Historian 

 Jo Forsythe  (816) 781-5326 

Hospitality 

 Leah Stanley  (816) 830-5095 

 Daphne McClure (660) 424-6506 

 Denise Dodd  (816) 898-3157 

Library 

 Trudy Coogan  (816) 429-6506 

Membership 

  

Memory Makers 

 Delores Swenson  (816) 792-3279 

Miniatures/Silent Auction 

 Mona Meyers   (816) 838-3973 

 Teddie Broughton  (816) 803-9312 

Newsletter 

 Rhonda Thiedke  (816)  729-0217 

Opportunity Quilt 

 Ilene Ankleman   (816) 781-8936 

Publicity 

 Mary Rohrbeck   (816) 741-0320 

Quilted Blessings 

 Teddie Broughton  (816) 803-9312 

Regional Quilt Show 

 Roberta Waterfield  (816) 935-9650 

 Trudy Coogan   (816) 429-6506 

Retreat 

 Linda Barksdale    (816) 550-6010 

Scrap Quilt  

 Barbara Laxson   (816) 431-2825 

Activities Committee 

 Rhonda Thiedke  (816) 729-0217 

 Leah Stanley   (816) 830-5095 
  

Sewing Bee/Challenge Committee 

 Roberta Waterfield  (816) 935-9650 

Show and Tell 

 Joann Thomas   (816) 628-1236 

Sunshine and Shadows 

 Shirley Justus   (816) 453-6884 
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Needles and thread 

November 2019 

Meeting Place 

Gashland United Methodist Church 

7715 N Oak Street 

2nd Thursday of Each Month 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

 

November 14, 2019 NORTHLAND QUILTERS’ GUILD MEETING, 10 am 

Gashland United Methodist Church 

7715 N Oak Street, Gladstone, MO 

 

No Sew Bee until January 

Gashland United Methodist Church 

7715 N Oak Street, Gladstone, MO 

Northland Quilters’ Guild 

PO Box 46654 

Kansas City, MO 64118-6654 


